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Dear Ms Beverley 
 
I enclose 3 articles which demonstrate the erosion and dismantling of mental 
health services, and particularly the more evidence based community mental 
health services,  under successive Australian federal administrations, and so 
far, under this one as well.  
 
All federal enhancements of recent years have been fragmentary, largely 
devoid of cost-effectiveness evidence,  & uncoordinated with existing state 
services, they have not appreciably improved outcomes for the most severely 
mentally ill individuals in our midst, nor for their families.  
 
 
We  would be happy to address the select committee on this matter if invited 
and required.  
 
Best Wishes 
 
Alan 
 
(Professor Alan Rosen) 
 
 
Professor Alan Rosen 
 
Professorial Fellow, School of Public Health, Faculty of Health & Behavioural 
Sciences, University of Wollongong,  
Clinical Associate Professor,Brain & Mind Research Institute, Sydney Medical 
School / Faculty of Medicine, University of Sydney, 
Deputy Commissioner,  Mental Health Commission of New South Wales, 
Senior Consultant Psychiatrist, Far West Local Health Network, New South 
Wales, Research Psychiatrist, Centre for Rural & Remote Mental Health, 
University of Newcastle,  
Secretary, Comprehensive Area Service Psychiatrists' (CASP) Network. 
Binational Management Committee, The Mental Health Service (TheMHS) 
Conference of Australia & New Zealand. 
P.O. Box 110 Balmain, NSW, 2041, AUSTRALIA. 
Telephone 61 (0) 419 124 095   Fax: 61 (0) 2 9555 2560 
Email: alanrosen@med.usyd.edu.au 

Commission of Audit established by the Commonwealth government
Submission 15

tel:%2802%29%206277%203530
mailto:coaudit.sen@aph.gov.au

